
 

CHRISTIAN COUNTY PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

NEWSLETTER 

CCPS Board Member Lindsey Clark 
Wishes Students and Staff A Safe Summer 

Its  hard to believe that another school year is just about over. I 
want to say thank you to each employee of Christian County    
Public Schools. What you do on a daily basis may seem small or 
routine to you, but could have a everlasting effect on that single 
child. 

I hope that everyone has a restful and safe summer as we look  
forward to the 2019/2020 school year.  

Superintendent 

 Mary Ann Gemmill 

April/May 

 Focus Word 

DIVERSIFIED 

    Graduation brings new and exciting life 

opportunities for high school seniors and I want to congratulate 

our 2019 senior classes at Christian County and Hopkinsville High 

Schools on a job well done! 

Whether you are a Colonel or a Tiger we will always remember 
you as a member of our great senior class. Again, congratulations 
Class of 2019! 

Congratulations! 
 

Class of 2019! 



CCPS Juniors 

Selected To  

Commonwealth Honors Academy 

Six Christian County and Hopkinsville 
High School juniors have been selected 
to attend the 2019 Commonwealth    
Honors Academy at Murray State      

University! Olivia Bostick, Shalil Desai, McKay Dunn, Hope 
Jones and Kylee Knight from Christian County High School, 
along with Isabel Keys of Hopkinsville High School, join students 
from across the Commonwealth and surrounding states at the 
prestigious Academy. Held every June on Murray State’s main 
campus, the Honors Academy is a three-week academic         
experience as honor students collaborate with each other and 
university faculty in a campus living-learning environment.   
Academy students earn six hours of tuition-free, university credit 
and six additional tuition-free credit hours during their senior 
year! 

CCPS First Graders 

Visit Garnett Farms Christian County Public Schools is 

proud to support the work of the 

Pennyrile Children's Advocacy 

Center and we were honored to 

attend its annual breakfast! Our 

Family Resource and Youth     

Service Centers (FRYSC) work 

with the PCAC as we promote the well being of our children!   

The University of Kentucky  Christian County Extension Office and 

4-H recently hosted Christian County Public Schools 1st grade  

students at Garnett Farms. Students were able to visit up close 

with farm animals and pretend to milk cows and shear sheep! This 

is a wonderful day and students loved the interaction. Thanks UK 

Extension Agent Mary Ann Garnett, FFA and 4-H volunteers!  

Christian County Public Schools last 
day of school is Thursday, May 23rd.  
Graduation  ceremonies for Christian 
County High School and Hopkinsville 
High School will be held at the       
Stadium of Champions on Friday, 
May 24, 2019. CCHS’s graduation 
ceremony will begin at 5:00pm and 
HHS’s ceremony will begin at 8:30pm. 
Congratulations 2019 Graduates!  

Let’s gear up for the 2019-2020 
school year and get jump start on your student’s registra-
tion. Complete your on-line registration through your parent     
portal. Contact your student’s school if you have any questions 
regarding your Parent-Portal and/or On-Line Registration.    

As 2018-2019 School Year 

Comes to an End, It’s Time 

to Prepare for 2019-2020! 

FRYSC Directors Attend Pennyrile Children’s       

Advocacy Center Breakfast 

Melanie Barrett  

Director of Pupil Personnel 



 

We honored our 2019 Teachers and Staff Members of the Year at 

the beautiful Naimoli Estate! Teacher of the Year is Brandi Majors   

of Christian County Middle School and Staff Member of the Year is 

Ron Gager of MLK, Jr. Elementary School! Our first ever Spirit of 

Service Excellence winner is Karen Greene of Christian County 

High School! Congratulations to all our nominees! Great work!   

Teachers and Staff Honored at Awards Reception 



 

What a night at The PAC for the Scholars and Stars of Christian 

County Public Schools on April 23rd! Two sophomores have 

been accepted to the Gatton Academy at WKU, 33 seniors are 

now members of the ACT 28+ Club,  23 juniors are Governors     

Scholars with Shalil Desai just added to the class, and three are 

Governors School for the Arts with Jaylon Taggart selected for 

both programs!   

 

2018-2019 Academic Scholar Recognition Ceremony 
Held at The PAC 

Students at Indian Hills Elementary School recently partnered 

with community organizations such as The Children's Academy 

and Altria by creating “Buddy Bags” for our local Department of 

Community Based Services! 185 “Buddy Bags” will be given to 

children who are placed 

in foster homes, thus 

allowing them to have 

some personal items to 

take with them when 

they are placed in a 

new home. These 

“Buddy Bags” are for 

children of all ages and 

the goal of this service 

learning project was for 

students to recognize 

the needs of others with          

compassion and give 

back to the community! 

Indian Hills Students Donate “Buddy Bags” 

Crofton’s 
Bailey Greenwell 

Named The      
NewsChannel5    
Weather Kid for 

April 23rd! 



 

Diera English                                                            

CCPS                              

April Student of the Month 

Congratulations to 

Mr. Nathan Hicks of      

Gateway Academy to 

Innovation and   

Technology’s         

Engineering Academy 

as he was presented 

a $5,000.00 STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and Math) 

grant on April 9th from the Tennessee Valley Authority!  

Representatives from both TVA and Hopkinsville Electric System 

were on hand to present the check that will help grow the VEX 

Robotics programs at the elementary, middle, and high school 

levels! The Principal at Gateway Academy is Penny Knight.  

HCCPL Director DeeAnna 

Sova & Jeanette Owen 

Gateway  

Receives TVA 

Grant 

 

Wayne Parthun presented 

new flags recently to the 

Army JROTC unit at     

Hopkinsville High School! A 

Vietnam War veteran, 

Wayne is a strong presence 

in our community and 

serves on the Christian 

County Chamber of     

Commerce’s Military Affairs 

Committee!  

Hopkinsville High School Receives New Flags 

Christian County Public Schools 
Student of the Month is Diera 
English. Diera is a 5th grader at 
Freedom Elementary and the 
daughter of Latreece Waddell 
and Dominic English. She is a joy 

to all of her teachers.  Diera has intrinsic motivation that pushes 
her to excel in every aspect of her academics. She always has a 
smile on her face, and is always willing to go the extra mile to 
achieve excellence and can always be relied upon to do what is 
expected.  Diera can also be relied on to lead by example, as her 
fellow classmates look up to her and value her opinion.  
 
Along with being on Principal’s List, She is selected for many   
leadership roles at Freedom. Diera is on the Freedom Elementary 
Academic Team and after placing in both Written Composition and 
Social Studies at District Governor’s Cup, she placed 5

th
 in the  

regionals. On KPREP tests, Diera is Distinguished in Reading, 
Proficient in Math, and achieved Growth in both Reading and 
Math.  Latrise Chatman  

Named 

Claes Nobel Educator of Distinction 

Hopkinsville High School teacher Latrise 
Chatman has been selected a Claes Nobel 
Educator of Distinction by The National      
Society of High School Scholars (NSHSS)!  
A role model to pupils, Chatman was      

nominated for her outstanding dedication and commitment to   
excellence in the profession by Simone Rudolph, a student at 
HHS.  Each year student members of the Society are invited to  
nominate the educator who has made the most significant      
contribution to their academic career for the Claes Nobel          
Educator of Distinction award. This honor recognizes exemplary 
educators whose passion and devotion inspire their  students to 
grow and develop as scholars, leaders and citizens! 



 

CCPS Hosts     

Annual  

Military Gala 

The Family Resource and Youth Services Centers at each of our 
schools came together this weekend to host our annual Military 
Gala for Fort Campbell families! The gala, held at Valor Hall in Oak 
Grove, is a family dinner/dance and allows Christian County Public 
Schools to honor our military families! Part of what makes CCPS 
great, is the wonderful families at Fort Campbell that choose our 
school system to educate their children!  

Rittenhouse Loses But  

MLK, Jr. Elementary Wins! 

Hopkinsville Office Max store manager Joe Hilton delivered over 

$3,000.00 in donated school supplies to Indian Hills Elementary 

School! It is our corporate partners across our community that 

help make CCPS the best it can be! Thank you Office Max!  

Office Max Makes 

Large Donation to    

Indian Hills 

Elementary School 

L to R; Tonya Oakley, Joe Hilton, John Rittenhouse, 

Sarah Akin, and Matthew Francis 

Dressed as the world’s largest jockey, 

our John Rittenhouse recently raised 

money for the Pryme Time after 

school program at Martin  Luther 

King, Jr. Elementary School.  Riding 

his trusted stick-horse Snail Male in 

the Hopkinsville YMCA's Derby Day  

Gallop, Rittenhouse lost the race but 

won best costume! He also raised 

$500 for the Hopkinsville YMCA’s 

Pryme Time program. Through your 

donations, students at MLK have the 

opportunity for success through     

after-school tutoring. Rittenhouse and Snail Male 

Another Talent Pipeline Partnership 
to create a local workforce is       
underway....Gateway Academy and 

Christian Care Communities are forming a partnership to assist   
Pre-Nursing scholars with job opportunities, certification, and career 
opportunities! The group of leaders met recently at Gateway    
Academy to plan curriculum and tours. 

Thanks to Angie Major and Tracy Clark for putting the groups      

together. Thank you to Christian Care Communities President and 

CEO Mary Lynn Spalding and Carol Britt Executive Director for   

joining us in partnership. 

Gateway Increases 
Nursing Career 
Opportunities 



 

 

Christian County Public Schools Food Service Director Penny Holt 
has been working with community partners from across the county 
to provide meals for students during the 2019 summer break.   
Multiple sites in Hopkinsville, along with sites in Crofton and Oak 
Grove, will allow students that depend on CCPS food services for         
nutritious meals, to continue to do so during their time away. 
These opportunities are made possible through the National 
School Lunch Program. 

CCPS Partners with 

Community Providers 

for Summer Feeding 

Program 

JoAnn Weaver is Christian County Public 

Schools student of the Month for May.      

JoAnn is an eighth grade student at          

Hopkinsville Middle School. She loves to 

draw, read books, and interact with her     

fellow students.  JoAnn wants to work with 

animals after she graduates.  

JoAnn Weaver  

CCPS May Student of the Month 

CCHS agriculture students recently received industry 
certifications through the CEV Multimedia platform.  
Students receiving the Bayer Crop Science Plant     

Science Certification are Jase Polley, Joshua Bailey, Carl Hobson,     
Briana Rubio, Jeffrey Powell, Jadonavin McNeal, Daesmond Day,     
Tyeshia Hopper, Jeffrey Powell, and Laila Quarles. Those receiving the 
Elanco Fundamentals of Animal Science Certification are Devan Powell, 
Emily Lee, Faith Brasher, Fred Tandy, Tydarius Blanton, Dequavious 
Leavell, Prince Walton, Chlesea Shephard, Iyana Brewer, Jacorian  
Jackson, Teagan Beatty, Travis Moore, Brianna Gargus, Brandon Hicks, 
and Richie McKnight while David Davenport, Jacob Pyle, Justin Pool 
and Payton George received certification in Equipment & Engine Train-
ing Council Principles of Small Engine Technology and Emily Paiz 
gained certification in Elanco Veterinary Medical Applications. 
  

In addition to the certifications, all agriculture preparatory seniors are 
deemed Transitional Ready with Hayden Blackmon, Lindsey Bledsoe, 
Kenyon Drayton, Sadie Edwards, Michael Elkins, Austin Fields, Chance 
Glass, Payton Hale, Drew Hancock, Gracey Hancock, Sierra Jettinghoff, 
Ariyonna Johnson, Kaylea Johnson, Christian Knox, Lynzee Lacy,     
Brittany Lancaster, Cheyenne Lancaster, Alex Larkins, Harlee Lehman, 
Haley Louthan, Kendell Miller, Emily Piaz, Deiona Pendleton, Eric Silvy, 
and Chase Thomas passing an End of Program Assessment in an    
Agriculture Pathway. The director of the Ag Department at CCHS is  
Olivia Clark. 

  

CCHS Ag Students  

Receive Certifications 



 

Gateway Academy to Innovation and Technology’s Engineering 
Department recently built and delivered a “Pride Ride” to Sinking 
Fork Elementary School preschool student Michael Buckner.     
Michael has Cerebral Palsy which causes him to struggle with 
walking and getting around the playground. The Pride Ride vehicle 
will help improve Michael’s independence at school and allow him 
to keep up with his peers. The jeep has been modified to allow it to 
be controlled by hand technology, a foot pedal or remote control 
operation by his teacher. Gateway scholars designed the vehicle 
to feature Paw Patrol, Michael’s favorite TV show. This is the 
fourth Pride Ride built by Gateway and each vehicle has given a 
child a chance to play using different muscle and motor skills. 
Michael’s teacher is Teresa Craft and his parents are Brandon and 
Brianna Craft. The car was made possible through a donation by 
Stephen and Janice Stamper of Berea, KY. The Stampers are the 
parents of Christian County Public School physical therapist 
Stephanie Harton. For more information or to sponsor the next 
Pride Ride, contact Mrs.  Harton 
at stephanie.harton@christian.kyschools.us. 

Gateway Academy Builds A “Pride Ride” For 

Sinking Fork Student 

Christian County Middle School’s Chris 

Nahlik recently won the Information 

and Telecommunications Education 

and Research Association (ITERA) 

Case Competition at the ITERA       

national conference in Indianapolis, IN. 

Nahlik, along with Murray State University classmate Hunter    

Evans, submitted a case study in school safety and technology 

infrastructure. ITERA is an organization of research universities 

that seeks to obtain greater consistency in the development of 

degree programs and courses for future telecommunications 

leaders. Nahlik is in his final semester in the Master’s in           

Telecommunications Systems Management program at Murray 

State. Great job Chris!  

Chris Nahlik Wins National  

Case Competition 

At 

ITERA Conference 

We said goodbye to one of the Good 

Guys! Custodial and Grounds Supervisor 

Pat Hall has retired after 27 years in our 

Maintenance Department! Happy        

Retirement and Happy Trails! 

CCPS Maintenance Director 

Pat Hall Retires 

mailto:stephanie.harton@christian.kyschools.us


 

FFA Banquets Honor 115 

115 students were honored for their work in 

agriculture as Hopkinsville High School and 

Christian County High School held their annual 

FFA Banquets at each respective school.  FFA 

is the premier youth agriculture organization 

preparing members for leadership and careers 

in the science, business and technology. FFA members are future 

chemists, veterinarians, government officials, entrepreneurs, 

bankers, international business leaders, teachers and premier  

professionals in many career fields. Though the official name is 

the National FFA Organization, the “FFA” stands for Future 

Farmers of America. These letters are a part of the organization’s 

history and heritage that will never change.  



Literacy Bags Delivered To Community 

HOSA (Future Health Professionals) scholars from 

Gateway Academy to Innovation and Technology   

planted flowers the first day of May at the Christian   

County Public Schools Central Office. The flowers were 

grown and donated by CCHS’s FFA!   

HOSA Beautifies Central Office 

Two of Mrs. Tiffany Leek's second grade English Language Arts 
classes at Indian Hills Elementary School have been selected 
as semi-finalists in the Studentreasures.com National Book 
Challenge for their book This Is Me! 

Studentreasures stated that the book, "exemplifies our judging 
criteria for topic, noteworthy story line, front cover appeal,      
interesting illustrations and following correct publishing       
guidelines." 

In addition to free copies of the published book being provided 
to the students, teacher, and school principal of the Book    
Challenge winner, the winning class will receive $5,000.00! 

Literacy bags for children aged birth to 5-years-
old were delivered to community providers like 

Sanctuary Inc. and Alpha Pregnancy Center last week to     
support early literacy learning through the Striving Readers 
Comprehensive Literacy Grant! The grant has a strong focus on 
community partnerships that help to eliminate  learning gaps! 
Follow Striving Readers on Facebook!   

Indian Hills Elementary School 

Second Grade Selected 

For 

Studentreasures Book Challenge 


